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Hello Everyone, 

 Welcome to the beginning of       

another great summer here at EYC. To get 

everyone in the spirit we will be having a 

cookout on May 19th immediately         

following the Holding Corp. annual stock-

holders meeting. I hope to see everyone 

there for a relaxing Sunday afternoon. Hot 

dogs, hamburgers and chicken on the grill 

will be provided and we’ll come up with 

some drink specials in the Tiki Bar. With the heavy atmosphere we have 

had over the winter it will be nice to relax and enjoy each other’s            

company and the beautiful view. 

 I want to remind everyone once again about Princess Reilly’s 

Fundraiser on May 4th. Please come out and support our Princess and 

help her raise money for her charity, Camp Me Too. Tickets are $40 and 

include open bar, pit beef, ham and turkey, chicken wings, salads and 

dessert. Rising Tide will be playing and lots of wheels, auctions and     

raffles will make for a fun time while supporting a very worthwhile 

cause. 

 Opening weekend is fast approaching and lots of planning and 

work has already been done. Every Member will be receiving six raffle 

tickets by mail to sell for the Cooler Of Cheer. This is a awesome prize 

consisting of a Yeti 65 cooler, $100 Bass Pro card, $50 West Marine 

card and top shelf liquor-a great way to start the summer. Please turn in 

the money and ticket stubs to any Officer. Opening Weekend T-shirts 

are for being ordered soon as well. The design and sign up sheet are 

posted in the Tiki Bar.  I want to thank the volunteers who are planning 

the skit and making the decorations. 

 Lastly, thank you to F/C Denny and everyone who has come out 

to support this year’s visiting land cruises. As usual, we have put out a 

great spread of food and shown why we are  

“The Friendliest Club On The Bay” with each visit. 

Let’s have a great 2019 season! 

      Commodore Brian 
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Hi All,  

 Activity is back at the club!!  It's so nice seeing members back from hibernation.  Our first 

fun event was the P/C Seafood fest.  We had a great turnout.  Food was fabulous and was a fun    

atmosphere.  Great job IPC  Brian and Stacy!! 

 The Gulls  Easter dinner had a huge turnout.  Everything was just plain perfect.  Great 

job Genine and crew.   

  Our next event is Princess Reilly's fundraiser.  Let's all get our tickets and come support our 

Princess and her worthy cause.  This will also be a good time. 

  I would like to thank Phyllis Fraley for heading up the pool league.  We didn't have that 

many players this year, but we still enjoyed ourselves.  Next year, keep pool league in your 

mind.  It's not highly competitive, unless you want it to be. Usually runs from October thru April. It's a good way to keep in 

touch throughout the winter. 

 Come on out for Beautification Day on May 11th.  Let's help or R/C Rick make our yard summer ready. Sounds like our 

F/C Denny has some good things planned for  

  Memorial Day weekend.  Hope to see you around the club. 

     HAPPY MOTHERS DAY TO ALL YOU MOMMA'S 

       Party with your Club,  V/C Robin 

        

 

Hello All,  

 As I am writing this, the wind is howling and the rain is coming down sideways, and I 

think Spring is finally here. The Boats are being uncovered, the Hulls are being painted, and the 

engines are being tuned, and the boats are coming back in the Basin. 

 I like to thank Will Coker for the trees and shrubs that were donated, Terry Bowles and 

his company Benjer Inc. for allowing us the use of their truck and trailer, and everyone who 

participated in planting the trees and shrubs that were required by our local government. 

 Beautification Day is coming soon on Sat. May 11th. And always looking for some ex-

tra help from our Social and “A” members. Tom Potere is getting ready for his beach reunifica-

tion and had about 20 tons of sand delivered.  

As you all know, every year on the Bay, spring time brings Ritual’s at each Yacht Club. Our opening days are symbolic, 

each are different, yet similar, and its occasion’s such as this, that we realize our common passion for boating and the friend-

ships we make and remember, so please try to attend an opening, everyone is welcome. Have a Happy Boating, Fishing, and 

Crabbing season? Be Safe! 

           R/C Rick 



 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone ,I hope you have a good holiday Jim.  

 I hope everyone had a great holiday.  It was really nice seeing so many members returning 

after winter at the Past Commodore’s Seafood Feast.  I’m looking forward to another fun night with 

everyone at the Princess Fund Raiser.  

  Spring is finally here, the weather is warming and boats are filling the basin.  When you see 

Steve Uhl, Bob Wilkins or me at the club, reach out to us and get your boat inspected.  Let’s keep 

our club safe!  

   Jane and I are thankful for everyone that helped us, brought food and came out to welcome the 

land cruises.  Everyone had a good time and were very appreciative of the bountiful buffet.  

 Our vacation cruise is coming up fast, please don’t hesitate or you may miss out.  Call or go online to reserve your slip 

or room.  If you have not filled out the back of the 60/40 board please do so as soon as possible.  This information is very im-

portant for ensuring successful meal planning.  And you don’t want to be left off the float plan for Bodkin Yacht Club.   

 Let’s keep our club safe and look forward to a boating season filled with many sunny warm days 

             F/C Denny 



 

      Summer is coming, Let’s Celebrate 

 

 

 

   Camp Me Too is 100% funded by donations. 
You can also Help fund Camp Me Too! for bereaved children.  by donating.at  http://giving.mdmercy.com/pages/stell…  

                              Please make you donation with , “Princess Reilly Fundraiser for Camp Me Too” 

 

 

 

Saturday, May 4, 2019    7 PM to 11 PM 
EYC Big House, 2330 Seneca Road, Essex, MD  

Music by “Rising Tide” 
Food, Open Bar, Raffles, Auctions & More  $40 PP 

Tickets available in the Tiki Bar  

or contact Kathy.whitehead85@gmail.com or call 410 382 5148 

There will be a volunteer meeting for Reilly's fundraiser this Friday at 7:00 p.m. Anyone willing to help 

out on the 4th please come to come to the club this Friday night at 7:00 PM 

Hi everyone, happy opening season!  

 As you might have heard, my fundraiser is May 4th. It is to raise money for Camp Me Too, a grief camp 

for children that is very special to me and my family. A while ago I asked for donations for the  annual camp 

coming up, and I want to give a special thanks to everyone who brought stuff in! It’s all going to serve great           

purpose at the camp! I also want to thank everyone who has helped me with my fundraiser, it is very much           

appreciated!                     

 Just wanted to share these pictures from last Saturday, I went indoor skydiving with the other princesses 

and had a blast.  

         Princess Reilly 

http://giving.mdmercy.com/pages/stella-maris/camp-me-too


EASTERN YACHT GULLS    
FIRST FRIDAY BAR BINGO 

Don’t know How to Play?  

It is Easy to Learn  $1.00 per 

hand. Play as much or as little as 

you like.     

BINGO starts at 7:00pm till ???? 

Sounds like FUN!  YES, you can 

bring all your Friends and Neighbors! 
If you have questions, contact Genine 

Bowles  443-986-6874 

genineb1227@gmail.com   

Opening Weekend T-shirts  

sign up sheets is in the Tiki Bar.  

The Opening Weekend theme is “Under The Sea”. 
 

The shirts are $12 for small to XL and $15 for 2XL. 

Please make your order by May 8th.   

 

The Cooler Of Cheer raffle tickets are available in the Tiki 

Bar as well. But we will also be asking that all members sell six           

tickets. These will be going out by mail to the Membership in the next 

few days. The cost is $5 for one ticket or 3 for $10. This is an           

awesome prize consisting of a Yeti 65 cooler, $100 Bass Pro Shop 

gift card, $50 West Marine gift card and many bottles of top shelf      

liquor.---This would set you up right for the beginning of summer!  

Looking forward to your participation. 

     Commodore Brian 

Everyone had Fun and great 

food at the IPC Seafood Feast. 

To get everyone in the SPRING spirit  

we will be having a cookout on  

May 19th immediately following the Holding 

Corp. annual stockholders meeting.  

I hope to see everyone there for a relaxing Sunday 

afternoon.  

Hot dogs, hamburgers and chicken on the grill 

will be provided and we’ll come up with some 

drink specials in the Tiki Bar too. 

Commodore Brian 

THANKS to everyone who 

made the IPC Seafood feast and 

the Easter Day dinner a success 

and thanks especially to our very 

own Easter Bunny….. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fr i  Sat  

 

 

  1 2  Dinner 6 PM 

Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM   

3    Benyo 

6pm-till close  

 

4     Surguy   

Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  

  

 

5   Tiki Bar  

Noon to 8pm 

 

6 

d 

7 8 9 Dinner 6 PM 

Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM   

  

10     Pipkin  

 6pm-till close 

11       Harmon 

Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  
BIG HOUSE Rented 

12  Tiki Bar                      
Noon to 8pm  

 
BIBIG HOUSE 

13 

 

 

14 

 

 

15 

 

 

16  Dinner 6 PM 

Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM   

17   Grill 

6pm-till close 

18      Herster      
Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  
HOUSE BIG HOUSE 
Rented 

19  Tiki Bar  

Noon to 8pm  

Holding Corp   
Annual meeting

  

20 21 22 

 

23 Dinner 6 PM 

Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM   

 

 

24   Christ 

6pm-till close 

25       Beaty                                  

Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  

 

26   Tiki Bar 
Noon to 8pm  
BIG HYCM 
FLEET CAP-
TAINBG 
HOUSE Rented 

27 28 29 30 31 Carney 

6pm-till close 

 

       

BOG 

GMM  

May  

Remember 

May 4th Princess Fundraiser                  
              “Camp Me Too” 
May 11th  Beautification Day 
May 19th  EYC Holding Corp Annual  

Princess Fundraiser  
7 PM to 11 PM  

Beautification Day 

ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 

Big House Venue Rentals 
To rent the BIG HOUSE you must be a Member 

of EYC. A Member can rent for themselves,          

parent, spouse,  child, or grandchild.  

If your neighbor, cousin, co-worker, etc. wants to 

have a Wedding or Party at EYC, they MUST join 

EYC as a Social Member. PLEASE Do Not ask 

the Booking Agent to bend the guidelines for 

You. 

Having a Party in Tiki Bar or 

Beach 
If you are inviting 10 or more people for a party  

in the Tiki Bar or on the Beach, you must contact 

the Vice Commodore in advance. 

Send  Sick and Welfare   
To  Carolyn Creamer  

Contact info is   443-248-0488     
ccre529629@aol.com 

SPRING cook out following meeting 

BIG HOUSE Rented 

BIG HOUSE Rented 

BIG HOUSE 
Rented 

BIG HOUSE Rented 

BIG HOUSE 

Rented 

BIG HOUSE 

Rented 

BIG HOUSE Rented 19th 

Tiki Bar Open  
Monday  
12 Noon to 8 PM 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second Saturday 9AM                 Fourth Saturday 9AM  
Jason Grupp  James Gill   Genine Bowles                  Gulls President     

Pat Lange                 BOG 2019            Steve Uhl   P/C Frank Winterling        Ent. Comm. 

Rick Nazelrod  P/C Mike McVeigh   Sharon Winterling              Chaplain 

Gary Dickson  Stephen Rifkin (bimonthly)                P/C Gary Blankenship       YCM Rep. 

Dan Brown (non 5th od week)        P/C Tom Kinard                                   Diane Peffer                      CBYCA Rep. 

Mike Courtemanch  Larry McLaurin    Steve Uh                            Dock Master 

John Grill  (bimonthly)  P/C Tim Pratzer 

Brian Carney  Al Yingling                                                                                                            

Al Yingling             Randy Depew 

           

  

Mid Week     Officers on BOG   ODs                                   6 PM to 2 AM 

Dave Ellis                      Comm, Brian Rockstroh  Barry Benyo   1st Friday  

Mickey Kunkowski   BOG 2021   V/C  Robin Bowles   Christine Pipkin  2nd Friday  

Brian Hemling              R/C  Rick Pope               Stephen Rifkin  (bimonthly) 3rd Friday  

Jeff Baier                                          F/C  Denny Swiger       John Grill          (bimonthly)    3rd Friday  

Terry Murray                                    Secretary  Jennifer Coker            Jim Hardwick  4th Friday  

Tim McCall               BOG 2021           Treasurer  P/C Terry Bowles OPEN    5th Friday  

      IP/C Brian Harrison BOG 2019 OPEN    1st Saturday  

     Aaron Surguy  2nd Saturday  

     Mary Herster   3rd Saturday  

      Pat Christ    4th Saturday  

      Dan Brown     5th Saturday  

    

Suenette Pope Asst. Treasurer                   HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Skip Richardson Plumbing                                    V/C Robin Bowles Committee Chair 

Kevin Gannon  Electric                                       Sharon Winterling  Affair Booking Agent  BOG 2021        

John Ashton III Electric  P/C Gary Blankenship  Bar Manager                BOG 2021     

P/C Frank Winterling BOG 2020 Web Master/ IT                          Jim Harris                     Purchasing Agent           2019                                                            

Diane Peffer Advertising/Opening Book  Diane Peffer HR/Payroll                     2021 

Carolyn Creamer House Supply/Stock                   Carolyn Creamer Kitchen Manager           2021 

Jim Harris               BOG 2019 Purchasing Agent                                                                                                                                                                          

P/C Ron Peffer Equipment Maintenance               Nominating Committee     

Rob Smith Bath House Every other week            Thea Coker       Ron Peffer 

Stan Reip Bath House Every other week            

Mickey Zambelli Tiki Bar Clean Weekly            Gold Members                   Buy Outs 

Adam Hale               BOG 2020 HV/AC        John Ashton Jr.                    Ray Holter 

Sarah Ramsey Coolers/Matts/Bar Clean                      P/C Thea Coker                   

P/C Jim Kinard Breeze                                                  P/C Ed Yeager   

Jeff Fluharty                           Clean back yard, Fridays  Tom Potere 

Bob Wilkins            BOG 2019   Finance Chair                                     Fred Puhl 

Joe Stallings Receiving Weds  Richard Wanner 

Bob Kuhl Receiving Weds   

Don Czapla                             R/V Captain    

    Past Commodore break  
    Pete Beyrodt     off until 10/2019 

    Brian Harrison  off until 10/2021 

    Don Czapla       off until 10/2021  

     

                 Eastern Yacht Club   

Look who is doing what                                   

May  2019 



UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

 
 

 
    May 2019 
3rd  Bar BINGO 
4th  Princess Fundraiser  “Camp Me Too” 
10th  GMM 
11th   Beautification Day 
19th   EYC Holding Corp Annual Meeting 2 PM  
23rd  BOG Thurday7 PM 
25-27th  Memorial Day Cruise 
 

    June 2019 
1st     Monday Tiki Bar Open 
6-9th  EYC Opening weekend 
9th  Opening Day ceremonies  
14th  GMM 
21-22nd Queen of  the Chesapeake Pageant 
23rd  BOG Thurday7 PM 

Eastern Yacht Club  
PO Box 7872  
2330 Seneca Rd. 
Essex, MD 21221  


